President's Piece

Dear Parents / Caregivers and Students,

Wow, week 6 of Term 4 already and things are starting to get really busy as we head towards the end of the year.

We will be performing our Production 'Game On' in just over 2 weeks time so classes are busy sharpening up their acts. Tickets are available from the office for \$5 each.

We Year 8's enjoyed our CSC Orientation Day last Friday and are looking forward to heading off to College even though we will miss this school.

Thank you to the people who have been supporting the Junior Swimming Programme. We hope the juniors have enjoyed their time at the Limehills Pool.

This Friday we are holding our last Disco for 2019. Remember, the theme is 'freestyle' so you can come in any costume you like.

We would like to remind everyone about the Teacher Only Day coming up this Monday. Thank you for making arrangements for your children on this day.

Fact of the Week: If you sneeze too hard you could fracture a rih

Can you find RERE somewhere in this newsletter?

Molly Maguire - President Ben Marshall - Vice President



Upcoming Events

Week 6

Fri 22 Nov Disco

Week 7

Mon 25 Nov Teacher Only Day
Fri 29 Nov Community Assembly, 2pm

Week 8

Wed 4 Dec Tough Kids

Board of Trustees Meeting

Thurs 5 Dec School Production

Fri 6 Dec Inter-House Teams Challenge

Week 9

Tues 10 Dec Reports home

Year 8 BBQ

Wed 11 Dec Water Fight, 2pm

Thurs 12 Dec Prize Giving Assembly, CSC

Fri 13 Dec Last half day



Te Kupu o te Wiki

wai - water



School Production

Thursday 5th December, 6:30pm, CSC Hall. Cost \$5. Tickets for our production 'Game On' are available from the school office. DVDs of the show will be available to buy for \$15.

Teacher Only Day - this Monday 25 November

This Monday 25 November, staff will be involved in a Teacher Only Day. In line with Principal and Teacher Union negotiations that took place earlier this year, all schools are entitled to 8 Teacher Only Days over the next 3 years. We have chosen to have one of these later this term for Professional Development and planning purposes. Thank you in advance for making alternative arrangements for your children this Monday

Some End of Year Dates

Wed 4 Dec Tough Kids

Thurs 5 Dec School Production, CSC
Fri 6 Dec Inter-House Teams Challenge
Tues 10 Dec Reports home / Year 8 BBQ

Wed 11 Dec Water Fight

Thurs 12 Dec Prizegiving Assembly, CSC

Fri 13 Dec Last Half Day

Mon 3 Feb First day of 2020

Week 5, Term 4 RERE Awards

Room 1 Zain McMullien & Ella Lark

Room 3 Harry Brunell, Mason Kane & Hollie Deuchrass

Room 4 Charlotte Glover, Rose Maguire & Keira James

Room 5 Jackson Cowie, Riley Butler & Eva Coveney

Room 6 Pouroa Tonga Awhikau, Flynn Harland & Olivia Kemp

Room 7 Jake Harland, Cooper Thomson & Riley Scobie

Room 8 Brooke McIntyre, Sam Cowie & Eva Neeley

Room 9 Miah McCallum, Sam Jukes & Miley Coveney

Room 10 Karta Barnes, Declan Schouten & Tristin Davis

Room 11 Layla Nolan, Alyssa Batt & Jorjia Marshall

Room 12 Jacob Begg, Zach Dolan & Libby Harland

From the School Council...

Junior and Senior Discos

this Friday 22 November in our School Hal





Come along in any costume you like!

Year 0-3, 5:30-7:00pm

Year 4-8, 7:30-9:00pm

Gold coin donation.
Chips, chocs, drinks and glow sticks available.

All proceeds going towards Year 8 leavers jerseys.

What's Happening in Room 8

Room 8 have had a great term so far. We were lucky to have a student teacher Miss Flett for 3 weeks. Miss Flett worked with maths and reading groups and taught us some art skills before taking over the class from Mrs Flack! You can see our Marae art hanging in Room 8. Unfortunately, we couldn't swim this term but the weather wasn't so nice anyway! Last week we started some algebra for maths and have been creating patterns and finding rules for our patterns. We have been busy creating our props and practising our dance routine for the Production. We needed lots of large boxes and thank you to everyone who donated these — our group room was full for a while! We are sure you will enjoy our performance on Thursday 5th!



SPORTS NEWS



For all sporting inquiries, please contact Brenda Mee at sport@winton.school.nz

Miniball - Well done to Yr 5/6 Girls 'Winton Black' - 1st; Yr3/4 Boys 'Winton Black' - 2nd; Yr 5/6 Boys 'Winton Red' - Pool A - 3rd; Yr 3/4 Boys 'Winton Black' - Pool B - 3rd in the Southland schools junior miniball competition. Thank you to all the parents and students that helped out during the season coaching the teams.

Junior Swimming - Could ALL junior swimming costs, \$15 per child, please be paid to the school office in a named, sealed envelope as soon as possible.

PTA NEWS

PTA Fundraiser - See enclosed forms with todays newsletter. Money and orders to be handed into the school office by 29th November.

PTA BBQ Sausages - Remember to get your stamps for sausages between 8.30 - 9.00am in the library. Please use the playground library door, not through the office, thanks.

PTA BBQ - We need a new BBQ Coordinator for 2020. The roster for Term One is already done but we need someone to learn the ropes from the start of the term. This isn't a big job but if we don't fill the position we may not be able to continue to offer this on a Friday.

We also need more names on the list for people to cook the BBQ on a Friday. If you're able to help please leave your name and number at the office.

Frozen Juicies - Frozen juices are available on Fridays along with the BBQ - cost \$1. Please pay for juicies at the same time as your sausage in the library before school. You will receive a stamp and then you can collect your frozen juicie at lunchtime.

At lunchtime, remember that you will need to line up in the appropriate line for either a sausage or a frozen juicie. If you are getting a sausage and a juicie, then you will need to line up in both lines.

PTA 2nd Hand Uniforms - For all 2nd hand uniform requirements please contact Denise Smith 03 236 1259 or 027 283 6203.

COMMUNITY NEWS

50th Jubilee Committee Meeting

The next meeting of the Jubilee Committee will be held on Wednesday 20th November, 7pm in the school staffroom. Would be great to see some more people there. Many hands make light work!



Attention Year 8 Students and Parents

Central Southland College Home and School second hand uniform sale will be held on Monday 2nd December from 3pm to 5pm in the Music Room (sign posted from office). Sorry no eftpos, cash only.

Wendy Frew Netball

Sharpen your netball skills and fitness with Wendy Frew.

Workshops limited to just 15 players.

When: Tuesdays; 28th January - 3rd March 2020

Where: Central Southland Sports Centre, John Street, Winton

Time: 3.30 - 4.30pm for Years 7 & 8 students

4.30 - 5.30pm for Years 9 & 10

5.30 - 6.30pm for Senior A, B & C Level

Cost: \$100 for 6 sessions (includes Wendy Frew netball t-shirt)
To secure your spot email wendyfrewnetball@hotmail.com and include child's name, year level, school, emergency contact & t-shirt size (eg 8,10,12,14, adult XS,S,M,L). For more information phone 027 468 2035.

Uniform for Sale

Girls Winton School & boys CSC uniform items for sale. For more information on individual items please contact Michelle 027 503 2553.

WINTON SCHOOL OUT OF ZONE ENROLMENTS 2020

Enrolment at the school is governed by an enrolment scheme, details of which are available from the school office.

Winton School has determined that 5 places in Year 0 (New Entrants) are likely to be available for out-of-zone students from the beginning of next year.

Please contact the school office on 03 236 7238 or email admin@winton.school.nz to apply. The deadline for receipt of applications for out of zone places is **Friday 6 December, 2019.**

If the number of out of zone applications exceeds the number of places available, students will be selected by ballot. If a ballot for out-of-zone places is required, it will be held on **Monday 9 December, 2019.** Parents will be informed of the outcome of the ballot within three school days of the ballot being held.

A precise description of the home zone may be viewed at the School Office or Ministry of Education website. If you live in the home zone and have not yet signalled your intention to enrol your child, please contact Winton School as soon as possible, to assist us to plan appropriately.



Science Road Show



